CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 

JUNE 14, 2016

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Steve Kenney, Donna Bosworth and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Jim O’Leary made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved.

1) SCOUTS
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the scouts are doing well.  The current Cub Scout leader is moving on and a new one will be starting soon.

2) LECTOR/EUCHARISTIC MINISTER

Father Lemlin noted that everything is stable with the lectors and Eucharistic ministers.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Father Lemlin noted that Grandma’s Attic continues to serve needs in the community and that an average of 30 people are served each day that Grandma’s Attic is open.

4) MAY BREAKFAST

Donna Bosworth reported that the May Breakfast had a profit of $2158.76.  All went well and close to 300 people were served.  Many volunteers returned and there were some new people to help as well. The electrical upgrade was a great help.

5) BAPTISM

Father Lemlin reported that there will be three baptisms between July and August.

6) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

Jim O’Leary noted that his report was the same as last month.  There is one more pledge to collect and the campaign will be completed.
7) 25 WEEK CLUB

Father Lemlin noted that the 25 Week Club was off to a good start.

8) FINANCE

Father Lemlin reported that the fiscal year will end on June 30th and that the finances are doing well.

9) REGIONAL

Father Lemlin noted that the next regional meeting will be on June 29th.  The meeting will review financial aspects as well as the concepts of yoke and merger.  A three parish meeting of Christ the King, St Mary’s and Saints John & James will take place on June 21st using Father Spina’s letter as a place to start a dialogue.  Some possibilities of cooperation would be in faith formation and volunteers from other parishes helping at Grandma’s Attic.

10) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that a new water heater has been installed in the former school building.  After a boiler inspection some work was required in the rectory and the church building.  The air conditioning project is moving forward.  The form 101 has been sent to the Diocese requesting permission to award the low bid of $83,000 for the project.
Sean Davies will no longer be able to care for the grounds.  A bid will go out for a new grounds keeper.  The painting in the church sacristy is complete and Steve will begin painting the work sacristy.  Also there is a new floor in the bathrooms in the former school building.  Future projects may include bids for the front doors and looking for a solution for the roof leaks that occur in the winter.

11) DEANERY

A Deanery Meeting took place on May 23rd.   Father Lemlin noted that a number of items were discussed. It was noted that the two schools in the area are struggling.  Christ the King has been providing tuition assistance which has been averaging close to $12,000 per year.

The next meeting of the Pastoral Advisory Committee will be September 20, 2016

There being no further business Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved.
